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Exhibit 

 
Online Public Inspection File Certification 

 
Scripps Broadcasting Holdings, LLC (“Scripps”), licensee of the station that is the 

subject of the instant application (the “Station”), hereby certifies that except as described herein, 
the Station has timely placed in its online public inspection file all documents required to be 
placed in the file by 47 C.F.R. § 73.3526 and otherwise has complied with the Commission’s 
public inspection file requirements in all material respects.   

 
On September 19, 2019, the license for the Station was transferred to the Station’s current 

owner pursuant to a long form transfer of control application (BTC-20181109AAR).  Scripps 
notes that because of the long-form ownership change, the current owners are not liable for the 
violations of the prior licensee.  However, out of an abundance of caution, Scripps discloses that 
the previous licensee uploaded the Station’s third quarter 2018 Issues/Programs list five days 
late.   
 

Scripps requires its stations to comply with all FCC rules, including the rules for the 
political public file.  Scripps employees are trained on FCC political public file compliance and 
Scripps has instituted a program under which station political public files are reviewed for 
completeness and timeliness.  Nevertheless, while the Station has substantially complied with the 
political public file requirements, a few documents may have been uploaded to the political 
public file outside of Scripps’s requirement that all documents be uploaded within one business 
day.  Any such instances were de minimis.  Scripps will continue to work with its stations to 
ensure that all political public file materials are uploaded in a timely manner.   

 
 


